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Harbor Area MARC / MAFCA           

Upcoming Business Meetings 
  
 The January business meetings 
will be the annual banquet.  
 The February business meeting 
will be Friday, February 17th, 2017. 
(Note change of Fridays). We will meet at 
the Walteria Clubhouse at 7:30pm. 
 Come a little early and help set up 
and chat with your Model A friends. 

2  Monty’s Team Talk—Sunshine Status 
3  Birthdays/Anniversaries-Editor’s Corner 
4 Club merchandise  
4  Local car gatherings 
5  Business meeting notes  
6  Tech Talk — Harbor Club tools 
7  Local car events 
 
 

 
7  Touring with Elaine  
8 Wheels & Deals— Call for recipes 
9 National news—MAFCA, MAFFI 
10 Fun Stuff—Timing adjustment 
10-11 Our Advertising Friends  
12 Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 The February Board 
meeting is Tuesday, February 
7th, 2017 at 7PM.  It will be at 
the Toyota Auto Museum, 19600 
Van Ness Ave., Torrance Ca 
We will be planning upcoming 
events. All are welcome. 

Tours 
  
 The big event 
this month is the Annual 
Banquet. It will be held 
this year on Sunday, 
January 22nd at the 
Reef restaurant in Long 
Beach. The address is 

880 Harbor Scenic Dr., Long Beach 90802.  
Time: 5-6pm Social hour; 6-11 Banquet. 

Technical Activities 
 Al’s Garage is open 
again every Saturday 
morning about 10am to 
about noon. Bring in your 
project and let the ex-
perts have a look at it.  
 Water pumps were 
the hot topic last time. 
 Bring it by. . . . 
See you there. 

The HarborLight Newsletter 
was awarded the MARC  

Newsletter Award of Excellence 
for six years. 2009 - 2014 

and 
2015 MAFCA Certificate of Merit 

Please visit our awesome website 
Check it out: 

www.HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Founded in Aug 1957. Torrance, California. 
 59 years of driving history!  

Dedicated to preserving and driving the Model ‘A’ Ford 

February  2017 

Christmas Light tour 2016 
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“A” View from the Running Board 
 

 The drought of the past few years seems to be over...we can take the bricks out of our toilets 

and water the front yard again...at least it looks that way in northern California. Our winter is about 

half over and I am happy to live in our little corner of America. The elections are over (thank God) and 

we can now come together as one nation. 

 

 Sure looks like 2017 will be a totally terrific year as we celebrate 60 years as a club with 

planned events starting with our annual banquet at "the Reef" on Sunday, January 22nd. Lots of tours, a 

Super Bowl party, conventions, picnics and our habit of eating everywhere we go!!!! The best thing is our 

pure enjoyment of our cars and being together.  

 

 I do wish to acknowledge the loss of one of our senior members and a good friend, Georgette 

Avoian...she will be missed by all who knew her. 

 

 I am still trying to come up with ideas to get more 

young people in our club...we have a lot to offer but need 

methods of involving another generation of folks...please 

come talk to me should you have any ideas!!! Thank you all 

once again for all the fun we had in 2016 and for what looks 

like an exciting year ahead!!! Take care of your cars, your 

families and have fun. 

 

Be safe out there! 
 

  

  Monty 

Monty’s Team Talk 

A Note from our President 

Monty Bates  

 

  

 

 Jan Wyckoff is still fighting the irregular heartbeat and diminished lung ca-

pacity issues. It has left her exhausted and tired. Be strong , Jan.  Love you. 

Sunshine Status with Doris Marshall 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=hospital+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=6C90F1322DBA6611D92A8E37EAE6D0EAAD27277F&selectedIndex=62&ccid=28%2bXeOjr&simid=608047733672969251&thid=OIP.Mdbcf9778e8ebc4dfd53eefc09e494946H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0
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February Birthdays 

 A little behind the scenes info and requests from the editor 
 We editors are always looking for articles of interest to put in the 
newsletters. There must be some interesting Model A stories waiting to be 
told. For instance: How long have you had your car? Was it your first car? 
Have you driven it on some great journeys? Was it a family car? Did you re-
store it yourself?  Do you have before and after pictures? Did you take a neat 
picture at a club event? Email them to me, or if you have photos, I can scan 
them and put them in the newsletter. Either way, let me know.  
 I have been encouraging new members of the Harbor club to receive 
the HarborLight by email. I am also asking existing members to do the same. 
Just let me know your current email address. It’s that simple. The club saves 
about $1.25 each month per email subscriber. I still have 38 snail mail subscribers with an email distri-
bution now of 56 people from the Harbor Club and 34 others. This is more than $950 per year savings, 
AND it is in color! You can print it out in B&W or color if you want, enlarge it, send it to your friends, 
or save it in your computer files. Again, just let me know your email address.  
 If you want a sample email version, let me know also. I will send you one. 
 
 The newsletter is distributed to many other clubs locally and to other parts of the country. If 
you have an item for sale, let me know. I will put it in the ‘Wheels and Deals’ section. Thanks . . . .  

February Anniversaries 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

 
 I haven’t done much driving lately due to the rain 
we have had in So Cal.  The local mountains and the ski ar-
eas up north have great snow which will replenish the res-
ervoirs. Drought gone! I can now water my lawn when it 
needs it. . . . 
 My condolences to the Avoian family with the pass-

ing of Georgette. She put up a great battle. Her services were well attended by club members. 
 Was handed a flyer for the Orange County club’s annual Pancake breakfast to be held on Sunday, 
April 2nd. The Harbor Club has been going to this event forever, it seems. A fun little drive of about 
45 minutes on the freeway to Hart Park in Orange CA. We see our Model A friends from San Diego to 
the San Fernando Valley. Always a great event.  
 Several members are going to the CCRG in Porterville, CA March 24-25, a week before the OC 
breakfast. Jan and I would like to do it but Jan is on oxygen and I haven’t figured out how to work it 
out yet. There has to be a way!  
 Be safe out there. Watch out for those old cars and drivers! 
   Dick 

2 Laura Pahls 

3 Don Knott 

5 Ron Ragon 

5 Phil Bonneau 

9 Gloria Younkin 

15 Elaine Pisu 

23 Liz Fitzgerald 

24 Dick Wyckoff 

25 Daffy Wagner 

14 Jim & Anita Perreten 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=celebration+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=E426FD299DC62A3CA474F31EC1C6395C0884D127&selectedIndex=179&ccid=F0w6%2bVkG&simid=608020108349931774&thid=OIP.M174c3af95906befbdfd497f9f6479f73H0
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering   
If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure 
on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, check out 
the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. 
and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Several of the Har-
bor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts 
of all  car types meet to talk cars. There are some 
very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. 
Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, and get your 
weekend started in true So. California style.  

Monday Supper at Hof’s Hut 
We have been meeting for dinner on Monday at Hof’s 

Hut on 237th and Crenshaw for a while now. The food 

is good and the staff takes good care of us. Come on by 

and join in the festivities. Time: about 5PM. 

2016 Membership, Roster and Club Items:  

 The club is looking for a permanent volunteer to take over the merchandise effort for the club.              
Jan Wyckoff has been doing it for three years and health reasons force her to resign from the job. 
This would be shirts, hats, etc. Please contact Monty or Jim Huizdos if interested. Thanks 

 The 2016-2017 Harbor phonebooks/rosters will be available at all get-togethers. The first 
booklet is free to members. Additional copies are $1.50 They are also available free of charge through 
e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi 
Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

 Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number 
changes or email changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor-
Light.        

2017 Dues are due! 
 Ursi Schmidt is collecting dues for next year. 

Send your Harbor dues of $30 to Ursi. Make check out 

to Harbor MARC and send to:  

 Ursula Schmidt 

 26419 Pineknoll Ave. 

 Harbor City, CA 90710 

 If you would also like to pay MARC national dues 

at the same time, add $45 and make the check out for 

$75. She will then forward your $45 to MARC. 

Looking for a set of good us-
able Original 1931 Tudor se-
dan Rain Gutters. Must be 65" 
Long.  Not 1929 they are a lit-
tle too short for the 1931. The 
1929 used the drip rail corner / 
tip in the front corners.  Please 

let me know if you can help. Thank you.   

 Justin   661 944 0356. Please leave a mes-
sage if I’m not in.  

 Georgette Avoian passed away four days after Christmas at the age of 

81. A 37 year member of the Harbor Club. She was an active member until re-

cently when lung issues took her life. Memorial services were well attended by 

club members. We will miss her spirit and our condolences go out to husband Al, 

daughters  Elizabeth and Sandi and grandchildren Erica and David. 
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HARBOR MARC/MAFCA CLUB MEETING      
Date: December 16th, 2016    

Location: The Olive Garden Restaurant 
 

 

President:  Monty Bates called the meeting to order at 

5:00PM  

Salute to the flag:  Waived  

Recognition of Past Presidents:  Dick Wyckoff, Doris 

& Drain Marshall, Tim Harrison, Pat Yacklon, Monty 

Bates 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: Elaine Pisu moved that 

the minutes be approved as printed in the Harbor-

Light; the motion was seconded by Dick Wyckoff 

 

 FORMAL DISCUSSION OF BUSINESS 

WAS WAIVED FOR THIS MEETING.   

THERE WERE 44 MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE  

Vice President:  / Treasurer:  / HarborLight Editor:  / Historian/Webmaster:  / Membership: / Member-

ship Drawing:  / Technical & Safety:  / Sergeant at Arms: / Sunshine: / Advertising: /  

Birthdays and Anniversaries: / Tools Coordinator: / Tours: / Merchandise:  / Refreshments: / 

Clock Prize:  / Old Business: / New Business:  

 

Next General Meeting:  Sunday January 22nd, at our annual banquet (The Reef in Long Beach) 

Next Board Meeting:  Tuesday, January 3rd (7:00pm at the Toyota facility)  

Meeting adjourned:  Jack Gordinier moved that the meeting be adjourned; it was seconded by Gloria 

Younkin.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45PM 

  
 CLUB MEMBERS AND GUEST ALL MET AT WOODS ACE HARDWARE AT 7:00pm FOR THE CHRISTMAS 

LIGHTS TOUR AT 7:45 pm.  

 AFTER OUR TOUR THROUGH THE STREETS OF TORRANCE FESTIVE CHRISTMAS LIGHTS, WE ALL MET 

AT BOBBY & PHYLLIS DECRESCENZO’S HOME FOR OUR ANNUAL COOKIE EXCHANGE AND CHRISTMAS GATH-

ERING. 

Respectfully submitted; Donnis Bates, Secretary 
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Technical Talk 

Harbor Area Model A Restorers Club 

LIABILITY RELEASE 

User assumes all risk of personal injury and damage to property in use of tools.  All tools to remain the property of 
HARBOR M.A.R.C., and will be returned in 5 (five) consecutive days from the time of check out and in good condition 
as user (member) will be responsible for damage to tools.  A $20.00 dollar per tool deposit is required and refunded 
when tools are returned in good condition. 

MEMBER_______________________________________________ DATE___________________ 

AMOUNT RECEIVED, CHECK OR CASH____________________________________________________ 

1. □ RATCHET NUT WRENCH 17. □VALVE GUIDE REMOVAL TOOL 
18.  2. □ FRAME SPREADER 18. □ GAS GAUGE REMOVAL TOOL 

 3. □ FRONT SPRING SPREADER 19. □ CLUTCH DISC ALIGN TOOL 
 4. □ REAR SPRING SPREADER 20. □ DISTRIBUTOR PULLER TOOL 

 
5. □ SPREADER WRENCH 21. □ JUDGING STANDARDS BOOK 

 
6. □ ENGINE LIFTING TOOL 22. □ STATIC WHEEL BALANCER 

 
7. □ REAR AXLE HOUSING SEAL DRIVER 23. □ CHAIN FALL HOIST 

 
8. □ PINION PULLER 24. □ ENGINE HOIST 

 
9. □ (2) PINION NUT WRENCHES 25. □ DISTRIBUTOR BUSHING REAMER  
10. □ SHIFT LEVER SPRING COMPRESSOR 26. □ LIGHT SWITCH SPIDER INSTALL TOOL 

 
11. □ STEERING WHEEL PULLER 27. □ ENGINE STUD REMOVAL KIT 

 
12. □ CAM NUT WRENCH 28. □ DISTRIBUTOR TIMING “Z” WRENCH 

 
13. □ REAR HUB PULLER 29. □ VOLTAGE TESTER 

 
14. □ KINGPIN REAMER 30. □ IGNITION SPARK TESTER 

 
15. □ BRAKE SHOE RIVETING TOOL 31. □ PILOT BEARING PULLER (2 PIECES) 

 
16. □ BRAKE PEDAL ADJ. TOOL 32. □ DOOR HINGE PULLER 

 
 

____ TOTAL NUMBER OF TOOLS CHECKED OUT 

TOOLS RETURNED  DATE: _________________ CONDITION: __________________ 

DEPOSIT RETURNED  DATE: ________________ 

The Harbor Club has a nice assortment of Model A tools for loan to members. 
When you borrow them, we ask that you return them in good condition. 

If you have a need for a special tool we don’t have, contact Bobby DeCrescenzo 
and maybe we can obtain one for future use by members. 
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Starting Off 2017 
                                   

  The Annual Installation Banquet on Sunday, January 22nd, 2017 at the Reef in 
Long Beach.  Dinner and a wonderful raffle are part of the agenda.  Cost is $35 so make sure you get 
your check to Daffy Wagner ASAP.  This is one you don’t want to miss.  For those that want to caravan 
to the dinner from the South Bay we will meet at the club house on 1/22/16 at 4:15pm and leave at 
4:30pm. 
 Sunday, February 5th will be the annual Super Bowl party at the home of Mirco & Elaine Pisu.  
It’s a Pot Luck so bring your favorite dish and let’s have a great time!!  Don’t forget to bring your dol-
lar bills so that you can participate in the football pool. Kickoff is 3pm. Doors open a 1:30pm 
 

Mark your calendars for 2017: 

 January 22 - Harbor A’s Banquet 

 January 28 - Modesto A’s Turlock Swap Meet 

 February 5 - Super Bowl party at the Pisu’s 

 February 24, 25, & 26 - Big 3 Auto Parts Exchange at Qualcomm Stadium in San Diego. 

 March 24-26 - CCRG in Porterville hosted by the Porterville Happy Honkers. 

 April 2 - Orange County Pancake Breakfast 

 May 13 - Antique Nationals at Auto Club Dragway, Fontana, CA 

 May 16-20 -  NCRG Hub Tour in Lodi, CA. 

 June 22-24 - Northwest Regional Meet in Coos Bay, Oregon 

 July 14-16 - Solvang Drive ‘n Dine weekend. More info to come. 

 September 9 - Santa Maria All Ford Car Show and Swap Meet in Old Town Orcutt, CA 

 October 1-6 -  MAFCA National Tour in Paso Robles, CA.  This tour will go from Paso Robles to 

San Francisco and across the Golden Gate Bridge.  Sounds like a lot of fun. 

  Ciao!    Mama Pisu 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

Car Events of Interest for 2017 
 

Feb 5th (Sun) - Super Bowl party at the Pisu’s home.  Game at 3pm. 

Feb 24—26 (Fri-Sun) - San Diego Swap Meet at Qualcomm Stadium. 
Biggest swap meet in this area all year. $10 parking, free admission 

Mar 23-26th—(Thu-Sun) CCRG Porterville CA. Always a fun event. 
More info to follow. 

April 2—(Sun) - Orange County MAC  Pancake breakfast. Always a fun 
event. More info to follow. 

May 13—(Sat)  -  Antique Nationals at Auto Club Dragway, Fontana, CA 
Admission: Adults $20.  Gates open at 8AM. 
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Banquet reminder  
Just wanted to get out a reminder with extra information for all that would like to come to our Banquet in January.  
  
Place:  The Reef on the Water – 880 Harbor Scenic Drive, Long Beach, CA 90802 (562) 435-8013 
Date:  Sunday – January 22, 2017 
Time:  6:00PM – 11:00PM 
Location:  Garden Ballroom & Garden Patio 
Cost:  $35.00 per person (Club has subsidized this event with our Fundraisers from 2016) 
Menu:  
    Salad - Mixed Greens 
    Entrée Selections – Pick one (1) 
            *Artichoke Chicken (Breast of chicken with mushrooms, artichoke hearts, in a 
white wine sauce) 
           *Short Ribs braised with carrots, onions & red wine (Boneless) 
            *Baked Salmon with Ginger Glaze 
            *Pasta Primavera 
Accompaniments 
            Chef’s selection of starch 
            Coffee or Tea Service (& unlimited ice tea) 
            Rolls & Butter 
            Seasonal Vegetables 
Desert 
            Tiramisu Cake 
 
If you’re planning on attending please send Daffy Wagner (Treasurer) a check with your entrée selection noted.  
 It’s going to be a great evening with lots fun, excitement & prizes!! Looking forward to seeing you all there. 
 
 Monty & Donnis Bates 

Call for recipes for the 60th anniversary cookbook 
  
I hope you all enjoyed a tasty Thanksgiving.  As many of you know, either from the newsletter or from the meeting, I am put-
ting together a new edition of our club cookbook in conjunction with our upcoming 60th anniversary.  To do so, I need your 
help.  
  
Please send me the recipes for your tried and true family favorite recipes (some of which you may 
have used for your holiday meal).  We will take recipes for any category - appetizers, beverages, sal-
ads, soups, breads, casseroles, main dishes, slow-cooker dishes, side dishes and, of course, my per-
sonal favorite, desserts.    
  
If you happen to have the recipe in a form you can send me electronically, e.g., Word or text file, 
please send it to me by email to weeg@pacbell.net.  You can type the recipe right into the email if 
that works for you.  If you can't send it electronically, you can take a photo (on your phone or other-
wise) of the recipe, email the photo to me, and I will be able to type it up from that.  If you are 
sending me something by email, please use the subject Model A Cookbook.  If you can't do a photo, 
maybe you can make a photocopy of your recipe and mail it to me at 2608 W. 166th Pl., Torrance, CA 
90504.  I know people are getting busy with holiday preparations now, but please send your recipes 
before the end of the year. 
  
If you have any questions, please call me at 310-346-6409.  
Thanks for your assistance in making this cookbook the best ever.  Don't forget to use the sub-
ject Model A Cookbook when you send me an email.  That will make it easier for me to make sure I 
find everyone's contributions. 
  

Weeg Thompson 

 

TRAINS DON'T WANDER 

ALL OVER THE MAP 

'CAUSE NOBODY SITS 

IN THE ENGINEER'S LAP 

  Burma Shave  

  

SHE KISSED THE HAIRBRUSH 

BY MISTAKE 

SHE THOUGHT IT WAS 

HER HUSBAND JAKE 

  Burma Shave 

 

DON'T LOSE YOUR HEAD 

TO GAIN A MINUTE 

YOU NEED YOUR HEAD 

YOUR BRAINS ARE IN IT 

  Burma Shave  

  

DROVE TOO LONG 

DRIVER SNOOZING 

WHAT HAPPENED NEXT 

IS NOT AMUSING 

  Burma Shave  

 

AROUND THE CURVE 

LICKETY-SPLIT 

BEAUTIFUL CAR 

WASN'T IT? 

  Burma Shave 

 

SPEED WAS HIGH 

WEATHER WAS NOT 

TIRES WERE THIN 

X MARKS THE SPOT 

  Burma Shave  
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Dear Members, 
 
MAFCA has had a very good year.  
 
The 2016 National Convention was a great success in Loveland, Colorado, 
hosted by the Colorado Chapter, with over 675 registrations and more than 
1,300 participants. Folks had a great time socializing and attending the fun 
events, all while enjoying the beautiful high plains near Rocky Mountain Na-
tional Park. The Grand Tour took us up into Rocky National Park, where we 
were treated to sightings of Elk and Rocky Mountain Sheep as they grazed 
the slopes. While there, the Era Fashion Committee released their newest publication, The Fashion Files.  
 
This year's National Awards Banquet was held in Reno, Nevada, hosted by The Sagebrush Chapter. We had award 
recipients who ranged in age from the early 20's to the late 60's. It was such a pleasant surprise to see Josh 
Thomas win the Editor's Literary Award at the young age of 22! I hope you had the opportunity to read his arti-
cle, "Are Those Headlights Ugly?". As Jim Spawn, Editor of The Restorer, said, this young man has a true gift of 
writing. 
 
I hope you will consider joining the 2017 National Tour as MAFCA travels the Pacific Coast Highway, October 1-6. 
Beginning in Paso Robles, California we will travel north on Highway 1 and drive over the Golden Gate Bridge to 
Marin County and the town of Sausalito, California. This tour will be filled with the beautiful sights of the Pacific 
Ocean, Giant Redwood trees, and the rugged cliffs of the California coastline.  
 
As 2016 comes to a close, I want to wish each of you a most joyous holiday season and the happiest of New Years. 
I hope to see you on the Model A road in the near future. 
 
Best Regards, 
Happy Begg 
2017 MAFCA President 

 

MAFFI Newsletter Minute 
Dear Model A Friends, 
 
I trust that you have all had a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!  You lucky folks in the Sun Belt are still 
able to drive and enjoy your Model A through this season and others are hanging in for that 'Frosty Tour' to 
start off the New Year.  Have fun!   
 
Recently a fund raising letter for the museum was sent out to all the clubs and regions.  With so many good 
causes to give to, I do hope that your club had a little something to send in support those organizations that pro-
mote the Model A hobby, like the Model A Youth Scholarship Fund and the Model A Ford Museum.  These two 
organizations will assure the future of the Model A hobby and that folks will continue to enjoy seeing and hearing 
Model A's on the road.  
 
Model A Youth Scholarship Fund 
C/O Anne Neely-Beck 
P O Box 36,  
Jeffersonville, GA 31044    
 
and  
 
The Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. 
P O Box 28 
Peotone, IL  60468-0028 

 

Thank you for your support & Happy New Year, 

Loukie Smith 

MAFFI president 



The HarborLight is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor-
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 
Model ‘A’ 6 volt  

Interstate Battery 
Specials 

16015 S. Western Ave. 
Gardena CA. 90247 

310-323-0969 

 

 
 

Winner of the ‘Jury Rig’ Contest 
 At the HCC event on December 31st,  a 

Model A pickup was spotted with an ignition system 

that won first prize for ingenuity (and it worked!). 

Check out the connections to the distributer. . . .  

Do you see barbed wire, solid copper wire, a broken 

plug?  He’s the winner. . . . . . 

Wilshire Blvd. traffic 1930 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 

   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 883-3712  
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Certified LeBaron- 
Bonney Installer 

Proud printer of the HarborLight 

1750 E. Holly St. 
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

Space available for your 

business card. 

Only $30  

a year. 



From: 
Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2016 Board of Directors: 

President: 

Montelle Bates III (310) 516-0468 

Email: 1931TudorMonty@gmail.com 

Vice-President: 

Tim Harrison       (310) 318-5920 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Donnis Bates       (310) 516-0468 

Tour Director(s): 

Elaine Pisu       (310) 793-1789 

Jim Huizdos       (310) 375-2737 

Appointed Officers: 

Technical Director: 

Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian: 

Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Doris Marshall     (310) 378-5061 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310)-375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Ruxella Speights   (310) 675-2243 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (310) 328-7333 
Webmaster: 
Sue Hankins       (310) 782-0082 
www.HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

HarborLight Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

February 2017 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The HarborLight 


